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Ask for compensation in case of luggage delay

(Prague, June 26, 2014) Your luggage didn’t arrive at the airport at the destination of your holiday? You may have the right for compensation up to 35,000 CZK. You shall prove the harm at best by providing receipts of items you needed to purchase in your final destination. People learned this within the Air Passenger Rights Day at the Václav Havel Airport Prague on June 26. 
„If a passenger doesn’t get his luggage at the airport of his final destination, he can buy things that are necessary for the purpose of his travel, including hygienic items or bathing suit in case he goes for holiday. The carrier is obliged to repay such necessary costs,” explains Tomáš Večl, the director of the European Consumer Centre that organizes the Air Passenger Rights Day. 
In cases of luggage delay and damage or loss of content, it is suitable to fill in the PIR form at appropriate counter and then ask for compensation in writing at the air carrier in a set period. Some airlines repay such costs immediately however some may fail to fulfil their obligations. 
In case such carrier is seated in another EU country, Norway or Iceland, the European Consumer Centre can help resolve such claim free of charge. Its lawyers just need documents concerning the claim, including communication with the airline, and they try to find an out-of-court solution in cooperation with colleagues in the country where the respective company is seated.

The assistance also concerns cases when flight is significantly delayed or cancelled and traveller has the right for free-of-charge care or even compensation amounting from 250 to 600 euros depending on the flight distance. “In such situation, the passenger always has the right for refreshments in the extent corresponding with the waiting time for the respective flight or rerouting, and for accommodation for one or more nights if necessary. Such care is to be provided free-of-charge by the air carrier or tour operator,” says Tomáš Večl and alerts: “Compensation can be claimed if the flight delay or cancellation is caused by the carrier.”
The air passenger rights in case of delayed or cancelled flights are stipulated in the European Regulation 261/2004 which is under revision of the European Parliament at the time. The revision should bring clarifications for individual extraordinary situations and the Regulation should also newly govern the area of luggage claims which has so far been governed by the Montreal Treaty. 
The European Consumer Centre prepared today’s information campaign together with the Civil Aviation Authority at the Prague Airport. The Air Passenger Rights Day is held at other airports in Europe, including Vienna and Warsaw for example. 
Important information about air passenger rights is available on the website of the European Consumer Centre Czech Republic www.europeanconsumer.cz and the Civil Aviation Authority www.caa.cz. 
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